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Congressional and 
Legislative Affairs 

UNITED STATES OFFICE OF PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT 
Washington, DC 20415 

FEB 1 0 2014 

Re: FOIA # FC201303381 

This letter is in response to your April 20, 2013, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request a copy of each 
written response or letter from the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) to a Congressional Committee in 
calendar years 2012 and 2013 to date. Your letter was received in this office on May 5, 2013. 

Because your letter seeks to gain access of correspondence from OPM to Congressional Committees, 
I am responding to your request as the Acting Director, Congressional, Legislative, and Intergovernmental 
Affairs (CLIA). 

After completing a review of our records and files, I have included documents that fit within the parameters of 
your request. The information contained within these documents, however, may contain certain personal 
information which has been redacted, as permitted by the FOIA. Specifically, the FOIA precludes the release 
of information of a personal nature where disclosure would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of 
personal privacy of the individual involved (5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6), and (7)(C)). Please be advised that CLIA 
only retain records of its correspondence files for a period of three years. After three years, these files are 
destroyed in accordance with records schedules approved for OPM by the National Archives and Records 
Administration. 

If you are dissatisfied with this response, you may appeal by writing the Office of the General Counsel, U.S. 
Office of Personnel Management, 1900 E Street, NW, Washington, DC 20415. An appeal should include.a 
copy of the request, a copy of this letter, and a statement explaining why you believe the decision or response 
is in error. Copies of the FOIA regulations are available to you at www.opm.gov/efoia. 

Additionally, as part of the 2007 FOIA amendments, the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) 
was created to offer mediation services to resolve disputes between FOIA requesters and Federal agencies as a 
non-exclusive alternative to litigation. If you are requesting access to your own records (which is considered a 
Privacy Act request), you should know that OGIS does not have the authority to handle requests made under 
the Privacy Act of 1974. You may contact OGIS at Office of Government Information Services, National 
Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road College Park, MD 20740-6001; 
e-mail: ogis@nara.gov; web: https://ogis.archives.gov; telephone: 202-741-5770. 
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